
 

March 17, 2024 Fifth Sunday of Lent  
  



Fifth Sunday of Lent 

March 17, 2024 
“I will place my law within them and write it upon  

their hearts; I will be their God, and  

they shall be my people.”   Jeremiah 31:33 

CALENDAR OF MASSES/EVENTS                  
 

Sunday, March 17, 2024 – St. Patrick’s Day 

Fifth Sunday of Lent  

  8:30 am  Unleashing the Power of Intercessory Prayer 

  9:30 am  Liturgy For The Parish Community   

10:30 am  RCIA – Maybe 

  NO  PRE – Spring Break 

  1:00 pm  Widows/Divorced Group – Holy Spirit 
 

Monday, March 18, 2024    

  7:00 pm  RCIA Candidate Reconciliation @ CTK   
 

Tuesday, March 19, 2024 – Feast of St. Joseph   

  8:30 am  AARP Drivers Training   
 

Wednesday, March 20, 2024     

  5:30 pm  Open Gym  

  6:30 pm  6th through 12th Grade PRE   
 

Thursday, March 21, 2024       

  8:00 am  Liturgy +Ned Sabbatini by: Carmen Kreider       

  9:00 am  Bible Study 

10:00 am  Beautiful Eucharist 

  3:30 am  Interfaith      

  7:00 pm  AA & Al Anon       
   

Friday, March 22, 2024    

  8:00 am  Liturgy +Fr. Dermot Twomey by: Don & Chris Greer 

  6:30 pm  Soup & Stations–led by the Men’s Assn.  
    

Saturday, March 23, 2024        

  9;00 am  RCIA Retreat till 12 Noon 

  5:30 pm  Confession   

  6:00 pm  Liturgy Intentions of Ethan Spencer    
                                                     by:  Helen Spencer  
 

Sunday, March 24, 2024   

Palm Sunday of the Passion of the Lord  

  8:30 am  Unleashing the Power of Intercessory Prayer 

  9:30 am  Liturgy For The Parish Community   

  NO RCIA  

10:30 am  PRK through 5th grade PRE 
 

 

 

 

                                       PARISH SUPPORT 
 

 

Needed Weekly for Budget………..….......$  6,094.81 

Offering …………………………..............$  5,601.00 

Maintenance Fund ………..…. ……..........$     110.00 

Community Services……………..….…....$       30.00 

Flowers……………………………………$       10.00 
 

RELIGIOUS GOODS STORE  
March 16 – Cathy Powers/March 17 – Barbara Nickarz  

March 23 – Kelli Bishop/March 24 Madeline Moore 
 

ALTAR LINENS MINISTRY  

March – Diane Cullen 

Ministry Schedule 

PLEASE REMEMBER: 
You are to arrive at least 20 to 30 minutes before Mass is to 

begin.  This is important to be prepared and ready.                                 
 

 

Saturday, March 23 – 6:00 pm     

Greeter:   Tijuana Buchanan/Kelli Bishop  
Usher:   Tony & Julie Stefanik 

Server:  Gavin Ellis 

Lector:  Robert/Judi/Bill/Charlie 

Gift Bearer:  Gaunt Family 

Eucharistic Minister:  Jim/Chris/Don  
 

Sunday, March 24 – 9:30 am         

Greeter:   Diane Cullen/LaRae Walgenbach 

Usher:   Alan Gho/Jack McIngvale  

Server:   Sawyer/Sutton/Ronnie     

Lector:  Sal/Amanda/Morgan/Brynden  

Gift Bearer:  Donati Family 

Eucharistic Minister:   Diane/LaRae/Cherry/ 

Barbara Nickarz/MaryAnn/Patsy/Help 
 

   

REMINDER: If you are unable to fulfill your ministry obligation, 

it is your responsibility to find someone that can serve in your 

place.  Thank you. 
 

 

            Have you considered using 

online giving?    

By creating a login and contri- 

buting online you’ll always 

have a report of your giving 

history available. Signing up is as simple as 

scanning the QR code and start the process or 

logging in   
https://giving.parishsoft.com/app/giving/holy545151 

 

 

 
NWMississippiParishes 

https://www.youtube.com/@nwmscatholic  
Sunday homilies are posted now. 

 

 

CHILDREN’S HOMILY   

Sunday, March 17 – Mary Lovell 

Sunday, March 24 – Allison Baskin 
 

 

Weekday Mass Schedule 
Queen of Peace—Monday & Tuesday at Noon 

Christ the King, Southaven—Wednesday & Thursday (English) 

at NOON.  1st Friday Mass in Spanish at 7:00 pm 

Holy Spirit, Hernando—Thursday and Friday at 8:00 AM 
 

 

 
It is time to update our database. Please let us know any 
changes, additions that may have occurred in YOUR family 
over the past year.   The church office number is 662-429-
7851 and our e-mail holyspiritchurch@shsm.org.    
Thank you for your help. 

https://giving.parishsoft.com/app/giving/holy545151
https://www.youtube.com/@nwmscatholic


Enjoy POSITIVE, CATHOLIC messages 
through TABELLA! 
Media: Listen to CATHOLIC audio content. 
Download with the QR code in the Narthex. 

 

   

Scam Alert 
If you receive a text, email, or phone 
call from someone using the name of 
one of our Priests or Religious, Fr. 
David Szatkowski, Fr. Hendrik 
Ardianto, Fr. Guy Blair, Deacon Ted Schreck, Sr. Rose 
Hacker, SSSF or Deacon Paul Hoang asking for you to 
send gift cards or money to them, hang up immediately 
and delete the text/email message.  Our Priests and 
Religious would never contact you asking for money or gift 
cards. This is a scam. Do not respond to them in 
any way.      Thank you and God bless you. 
Scam report: https://consumercomplaints.fcc.gov/hc/en-

us/requests/new?ticket_id=39744  
 

 

 

Sacrament of the Sick 
Facing surgery or serious health tests? 
We encourage all parishioners to make an appointment 
with one of our priests to receive the Sacrament BEFORE 
an anticipated entrance into the hospital.  Please call Holy 
Spirit at 662-429-7851. 
 

 

 

 
We thank all those at Holy Spirit who have generously 

responded to the annual Catholic Service Appeal. 

The Catholic Service Appeal provides a unique 

opportunity to share your blessings with others. We ask 

those who have not sent in pledges to please  

consider a gift.   Each of us is called to respond  

in faith, knowing and trusting that God  

recognizes our willingness to live out the  

message of the Gospel.  To date, Holy Spirit  

has pledged $11,896.10.  If you  have not already 
contributed, you can give online at  
csa.jacksondiocese.org or mail your pledge card today.  
  

  
Each Lent, Catholic families across 
the country unite to put their faith 
into action through prayer, fasting 
and almsgiving. Through CRS Rice 
Bowl, families learn about how our 
sisters and brothers across the globe 
overcome hardships like hunger and 

malnutrition, and how through Lenten alms, we have the 
power to make the world a better place for all.  Rice Bowls 
are located in the Narthex.   
Rice Bowls will be collected at the Holy Thursday Mass.  
Please be generous. 

Seriously Sick & Hospitalized 

 Please Pray For The Sick 
 

Your prayers are requested for the following who are 

having/recovering from surgery or are seriously ill: 
 

Tim Whittle (nix), Stephanie Menne, Kathy Perry (doyle mom), 

Joseph Perry  (doyle bro), Goldie Banta (nix), Fr. Tim Gray, 

SCJ, Katrina Owen, Andy Massa, Becky Winters 

(Nix), Tommie Whiteside (Brasher sisnlaw), Milton 

Ferrell, Adin (Jane Grand), Jeriel Ann Caha & baby 

(nix),  Kathleen SoSapio, Norma Nickarz (mom), 

Ernesto Palencia  (Laura’s brother), Nancy Stapor, Liz Brown, 

Patsy Cordell (Joy’s sisnlaw), Lynn Canales (Holland Daughter), 

Bobbie Shell, Mike Nix (bro-in-law), Jimmy Helms (K.Tarsi dad), 

Margaret Kelly, Carolyn Parker (Deborah sis), Paige Nix, 

Denny Fink, Joe Greenwell (Dean bro), Ron Gaunt, Rena 

Eileen Shebesta (Fink), Paul Kelly (Leigh Ann’s uncle), Oliver 

Pounders (Oliver’s Grand),  Wayne Miller, Nancy Tully (daughter-

in law), Phyllis Masse (L. Kistler mom), Gwen Savage, Nancy 

Kelly (H. Spencer sis), Ed French (bro-n-law), Barbara Stoduto (J. 

Tully’s sis), Dorie Sarmento (Marking niece),  Deanne Greer (B. 

Dean Niece), Marvin Dixon, Bill Warner, Theresa Perez, 

Rosemary Sabbatini, Rose Powell, Diana Hill, Dana 

Marking, Baby Jarnigan (Riggs), Angela Cates (Gonda’s sis), Jeff 

Smith, Chris Carroll (Sr. Rose Nephew), Erica Orive  (George’s 

mom), Kathy Eldred, Judy Ferguson (daughter-n-law), Allen 

Sanders (G. Savage bro), Glenn Donnelly, Bobby Nickarz (bro), 

and Melissa McNary (Kistler).    Please notify the Pastor when 

serious illness occurs or when hospitalization is indicated: we 

would like to strengthen the ill with the Eucharist and the 

Sacrament of the Sick (Anointing).    
 

      

 

 

THANK YOU to the many families who have 
signed up with Parish SOFT Giving. Your gifts 
and your participation are a blessing to us. 
When you participate, you can 

view giving history and pledge progress any time just by 

logging in   
https://giving.parishsoft.com/app/giving/holy545151 

 

 

 

Using the USCCB website is one of the 
easiest ways to get the daily readings, just  
scan the QR code 
 

 

 

 

SEDER MEAL 

Christ the King Catholic Church. For all our parishes. 

Monday, March 26th at 6:30 pm. 

Passover is the Jewish Feast commemorating God’s 

deliverance of the Hebrews from slavery in Egypt and 

his creation of the Israelite people.  

Please bring a dish to share. 

https://consumercomplaints.fcc.gov/hc/en-us/requests/new?ticket_id=39744
https://consumercomplaints.fcc.gov/hc/en-us/requests/new?ticket_id=39744
https://email-mg.flocknote.com/c/eJwUyjtuAyEQANDTQIlgGH4FRZq9B5kdAvHaWEC0yu2j9O_MwVgIKDmboCN6TCHIljlUFxNSKEgVkraOyUcbT-eJkYvsGTSgBtBgrDdeJUgFuCZOkav9dAJ1vQY9XmOzovGUV257v5ewHwIOAcd934pWUd-FHmu8zj6IF6sxvwQccuY2rt_17rNvaj-TmkC92nr-g78AAAD__wcKN60
https://giving.parishsoft.com/app/giving/holy545151


 
 

Every Friday during Lent at 6:30 pm 
 

Good Friday at 3:00 pm 
 
 

Journey with us through Lent at Good Shepherd! 

Weekly reflections on the Sunday Readings, followed by 

the Stations of the Cross. 

Time: 11:30am-1:00pm 

Bring a lunch or snack. 

Last one Wednesdays Mar. 20 

Good Shepherd Church,         

1329 Casino Center Dr. Ext., 

Robinsonville, MS      All are Welcome! 
 

 

Beautiful Eucharist 
Did you know that 70% of Catholics don’t 
believe in the Real Presence of Jesus in the 
Eucharist according to a 2020 Pew Forum 
Survey?  
Jesus gave us this gift of Himself in the 
Eucharist the night of the Last Supper. Join us 

this Lent to discuss the many miracles found in Beautiful 
Eucharist by Matthew Kelly. Deepen your relationship with Our 
Lord and Savior, Jesus Christ, and experience His Real 
Presence in the Holy Eucharist.  
This Thursday 10:00 - 11:00 am last class March 21. 
Here at Holy Spirit (room beside chapel) 

Facilitator: Sara Rauch 
 

 

For Your Safety Church doors will be locked 

6:00 pm Saturdays and 9:30 am Sundays         
 

 

 
2024 Women’s Morning of Spirituality 

Saturday, April 13, 2024 
Catholic Church of the Incarnation 

360 Bray Station Road, Collierville, TN 38017 
 

7:15 - Continental breakfast in the gym 
8:15 - Program begins in the Sanctuary 

12:15 - Celebration of Mass 
 

Opportunities for Eucharistic Adoration, the 
Sacrament of Reconciliation, the Flame of Rosary, 

and the Divine Mercy Chaplet 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Sacred Heart Southern Missions needs your help for its 

monthly mobile food distribution. 

Landers Center, 4560 Venture Dr., Southaven 

Please contact Kermit Gaddy to volunteer!! 

662-342-3181 Email: KGaddy@shsm.org 

Distribution Dates (Wednesdays): March 20th, April 17th, 

May 15th, June 19th, July 17th,  

Aug. 21st, Sept. 18th, Oct. 16th, Nov. 20th and Dec. 18th. 
 

 

 

SOUP & STATIONS 
Friday Evenings 6:30 p.m. 

 

You are invited to join us Friday evening for Stations of 
the Cross, followed by a soup supper.  There will be a variety of 
meatless soups available with cornbread or crackers and tea or 
coffee.  We ask for $1.00 donation per person and all of the 
proceeds will go to our Hernando Interfaith. 

Everyone in the parish is invited and encouraged to join 
in this prayerful journey with Jesus to Golgotha.  This is a 
wonderful family night out.  For more information, please call the 
Church Office 429-7851. 
            

March  15 – Our Filipino Community                         
March  22 – Men’s Association 

 

Make plans to join us Friday evening for this Lenten gathering. 
The Stations of the Cross are a recommended prayer journey  

during the Season of Lent.  Materials to aid your prayerful  
journey with Jesus to Golgotha will be available. 

  

 

 

The Widowed and Divorced 

Group will have an afternoon 

of reflection and fun (BINGO) 

this Sunday March 17th from 1-

3 pm here at Holy Spirit 

Church. Bring your favorite snack.   Prizes will be given 

out for our Bingo winners.  

WE HOPE EVERYONE WILL BE ABLE TO ATTEND 

and bring a friend in need of this fellowship time.      

 

 

 
Spring 2024 | Feb 14 – Mar 24 

Vigil Location:  Planned Parenthood - Memphis 
2430 Poplar Avenue Memphis, TN 

Leader Contact Info:  Memphis Coalition for Life 
(901) 450-5433   info@memphiscoalitionforlife.org 
 

mailto:KGaddy@shsm.org
mailto:info@memphiscoalitionforlife.org


YARD SALE PLANS 
 

Are you doing your 

"Spring Cleaning" yet?  Well, 

if you are, don't throw away 

anything that might sell at our 

annual "Indoor Yard Sale".  If you have 

little items such as trinkets, unused greeting cards, 

jars or odd dishes, please bring them to us.    
 

No clothes except baby clothes up to 2T. 
 

Remember we are looking for salable items 

clean and in working order. 
 

April 8th is the day you can start bringing 

your treasures 
 

Setup will start on Apirl 8th at 9:00 a.m.  Watch the 

bulletin for more news. If you have any questions and 

to be put on the volunteer list please call Tena 

Devereux 901-598-7027 or the church office 662-

429-7851.   WE NEED YOU!!!! 
 
 

A special THANK YOU to the youth and adult 

chaperones of “Labor of Love” who came out 

Saturday, March 9th to clean and organize Good 

Shepherd Catholic Church in Robinsonville.  They 

worked hard washing windows, mopping floors, 

cleaning and polishing window sills and straightening 

the offices and cabinets. They stayed for Mass and 

joined us for a delicious potluck supper. Your hard 

work is so appreciated by the Ladies Club and all the 

parishioners of Good Shepherd! GREAT JOB! 
 

 

 

Pick up your CRS Rice Bowl and 

bring it back on Holy Thursday! 
 
 

CALLING ALL USHERS IN ALL 

PARISHES: CURRENT & 

FUTURE 
What:   Workshop for Ushers  

When:  Saturday, April 6, 2024 in the Christ the King 

Education Building, Southaven     OR 

Saturday, April 13, 2024 in the small Chapel at Holy 

Spirit, Hernando 

Time: 10 am to Noon (Lunch will be provided.) 

Who:  For All Current Ushers. For those who would like 

to serve their parishes as ushers. For Men and Women. 

Please sign up in the Narthex if you plan to attend. 
 

 

  Considering becoming Catholic? 

Please contact Deacon Ted by phone at 

(662) 342-1073 or by email 

nwms.evangelization@gmail.com. 

The St. Giles club is a group for youth 
with special needs. We meet every other 
month on the 3rd Tuesday of the month. 
Participants bring their own dinner and the 
church supplies drinks and activities. Parents 
and siblings are encouraged to attend and 

participate.  Our next meeting is Tuesday, March 19th at 
6:30pm at the Fr. John Young Center at Queen of Peace in 
Olive Branch. If you have any questions please contact 
Vickie at (662)895-5007. 
 

 

 

Jesus and the Jewish Roots of the Eucharist 
Why do we believe what we believe about the 

Eucharist? 

How did the first (Jewish) Christians come to 
believe in the real presence? 
What was Jesus talking about in “The bread of 
life discourse,” John 6? 
How does understanding the Passover help us 
understand the Last Supper? 
What were the Jewish people waiting for the Messiah to do? 

How did Jesus fulfill the expectation of the Jewish people in the 
Last Supper? 
How do these Jewish roots help us, today to understand his real 
presence in the Eucharist? 
Sign up in the Narthex 

Thursdays April 4, 18, 25,  
May 2, 9, 16, 23, 30; June 6, 2024. 6:30p-8p 
Christ the King, 785 Church Road West,  
Southaven, MS 38671 – Facilitator: Don Coker 

Books will be available for purchase 

 

 

 



 

 
Palm Sunday, March 23rd    6:00 pm 
Palm Sunday, March 24th       9:30 am 

             Holy Thursday, March 28th    7:00 pm 
             Good Friday, March 29th       7:00 pm 
             Holy Saturday, March 30th    8:00 pm 
             Easter Sunday, March 31st    9:30 am 
 
 

Feeding the Flock 
 

This year the Interfaith Council is holding the 

“Feeding the Flock” Donation Drive supporting the 

food pantry in place of the Flock Around the Block. 

Even though we will not have the race, we are 

offering our custom t-shirts for a $25.00 donation to 

the food pantry.  

We are also still in competition with our other 

Interfaith churches, and whichever church has the 

most t-shirts sold will win the Interfaith cross to have 

in their church for the following year. Last year it 

was won by Hernando Baptist, and we are anxious to 

get it back to Holy Spirit!! 

We also encourage sponsors for the Drive.  

For a $200 donation your company or group name 

will be placed on the back of the shirt showing your 

support of the pantry.  These shirts have become 

popular and this is great exposure for your business 

or group. (Bible study groups, etc). 

Of course, we welcome and are grateful for 

any donation we receive, and it goes entirely to 

support the pantry. In 2023 we provided food for 

over 1562 households which was over 3380 

individuals!! Each family receives, among many 

other items, milk and eggs that must be purchased. 

The cost for that to over 1560 households is 

significant! 

The Last day to be guaranteed a shirt is 

March 22nd. The shirts will be available the weekend 

of April 6th-7th. 

You will find the order sheet for the shirts and 

sponsorship forms in the Narthex, or you may contact 

the church office or Roxanne McIngvale. (901-647-

6655/ roxannebmc@yahoo.com). 

Thank you for your continued support!! 
                     
 

 

Holy Spirit’s Easter Egg Hunt 
 

Egg Hunts by age groups (0-3, 4-6, 7-10) 

*Lunch will be provided *Prizes will be awarded 

Date:  Sunday, March 24thTime:  11:45 am 

Where:  Holy Spirit Church Grounds 

 

Prizes given out for the most eggs collected, the least amount collected in each age 

group.  We will also have some very “SPECIAL” Prize eggs. 

For more information, please contact Amanda Ready or Chris Greer☺ 

mailto:901-647-6655/%20roxannebmc@yahoo.com
mailto:901-647-6655/%20roxannebmc@yahoo.com

